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January 28, 2022 

  

REGION MEMORANDUM 
HRDD No.  11,     s. 2022 

 
CHANGE OF DATE FOR THE CONDUCT OF THE LEADERSHIP  

DEVELOPMENT PROGRAM - SESSION 3 
 

To:  RO Functional Division Chiefs 
  Schools Division Superintendents 

Concerned RO Employees 

   
1.    This has reference to Region Memorandum HRDD No. 006, s. 2022 on the 

Participation of DepEd SOCCSKSARGEN Certified Learning Facilitators in the 

Implementation of the Competency-Based Learning and Development Program. 

2.     Due to a special non-working holiday and an overlap of schedule with other 

activities, the conduct of the Leadership Development Program - Session 3: People 

Development towards Organizational Effectiveness: Customer Service Leadership, is 

reset from February 1-2, 2022 to February 4 and 7, 2022. 

3.    All other information contained in Region Memorandum HRDD No. 006, s. 

2022 and Office Memorandum No. 2, s. 2022 are still in effect. 

4.   For inquiries and clarifications, contact Shirley S. Bulosan, EdD, Education 

Program Supervisor-HRDD through shirley.bulosan@deped.gov.ph. 

 

5.   For the information and guidance of all concerned. 

 

 
 

CARLITO D. ROCAFORT  
   Director IV 

 
Encl.: None  
References: Region Memorandum HRDD No. 006, s. 2022 & Office Memorandum No. 2, s. 2021 
Allotment: None 
To be indicated in the Perpetual Index under the following Subjects: 

Learning and Development  
Human Resource  
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